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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

JUNE, 2013

NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
June has finally arrived. The students are either busily studying for exams or preparing for year end field trips. You can feel the easiness of spring in the air. Life seems so much less stressful when it is warm outside and the sun is up longer. We must thank God for all his gifts. Unfortunately this warm weather did not cooperate with our scheduled track meets. But so goes spring.

Monday, June 10, will be Uniform Free Day. Students are no longer required to wear their uniforms to school.  Proper attire is required though. Sleeveless tops, for girls only, must have a respectable width shoulder which means no spaghetti straps.  Proper shoes must be worn for safety, toes and heels must be covered. No sandals or crocs. Shorts must be a respectable length, no cutoffs. 

Thank you to all the volunteers throughout the year, there are too many to name. CTK couldn’t accomplish the things we do without you.  You are the soul of our school. 

Thank you Fr. Renato and the Church staff for all your support this year. It has been a pleasure working with you all. Good-bye and good luck to Mrs. Scholfield as she retired at the end of May. She helped with Sacrament Preparation, she prepared students for Ministering at school Masses and was our Catechetical support throughout the years. We will miss you. 

Mrs. Patti Resendes will be taking over many of Mrs. Scholfield’s responsibilities. If you wish to contact her, her email address is patti@ctkp.ca.

Thank you as well, to our Board of Directors who work tirelessly behind the scenes to make sure everything is working as it should be. Your work and guidance are greatly appreciated.

Thank you especially to the Executives of the Parent Advisory Council (formerly the PA). Your hard work has made Christ the King a fun and educational place to be. Most of you are leaving your positions and we will miss you. If anybody feels the desire to take on any of these valuable positions please contact the school.  We are really only as strong as the volunteers who help us. Being on the executive gives you a wonderful chance to actively participate in your child’s education. Many friendships develop during the planning of these activities, some days I wish I could join you as I hear the laughter coming out of the kitchen. But unfortunately those years have passed by for me.  “They don’t let you make hotdogs in you son’s office”.

I would like to say good-bye to the grade 8 class and wish you well in the future. You are all going in separate directions, and we have prepared you well for your future.  Please keep in touch; we love to hear how you are doing. God bless you all as you enter this new phase in your life.
I would like to take this opportunity to make a heartfelt good bye to Mrs. Gendron. We have worked together for many years and I will miss her smiling face and easy going nature.  All parents are invited to her Retirement Tea on Tuesday, June 11 from 2:00 - 3:30. Please RSVP to the school office or email the school.  We will all miss you and wish you the best in your retirement.
The school office will be open until July 5, 2013 and will reopen on August 19, 2013.

I hope you all have a safe and happy summer vacation. Thank you for all your support this year.

God Bless you all,

Mrs. Enns

PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS
Our big fundraiser, the walk a thon, has come and gone.  This year’s walk a thon raised $10,030 for our school!  Thank you so very much to all the students, parents, staff and volunteers who made this possible.  A special thank you goes out to the Goretzki family who donated many of the sports related prizes such as footballs, soccer balls and basketballs.  Thank you also to the Wilson family for donating the movie Shrek, and to the DeBlaere family for donating the fitness prizes such as yoga mats and yoga ball.  Honorable mention goes out to Blake and Ella G. for raising the highest amount of money.  Congratulations!  Great things can be achieved when we give our time to volunteer and work together towards a common goal.  Thank you kindly for your generous support!
The volunteer Request Forms and CAR (Child Abuse Registry) forms went home after Victoria Day.  If you have not yet returned your completed forms, please do so at your earliest convenience.  We need to have the PAC Executive Positions (1 Chair, 2 Vice Chairs, 1 Treasurer) as well as the classroom representatives in place before the end of the school year.  Our last PAC meeting will be held Wednesday, June 19th at 7:00PM in the school.

As of this spring, CTK School will conform with the practice that most other schools abide by and change the name of the Parents’ Association to Parent Advisory Council (PAC).  The function of the PAC will remain the same, which includes organizing events that build community spirit among students, staff, and parents, as well as working together with the Board to conduct much-needed fundraising.

We do have one final Hot Dog Day and one final Fun Lunch in June.  The hot dog day will be June 6th and the fun lunch day will be June 20th.  Once again if you can help out one last time with either of these events, it would be greatly appreciated.
Please make sure you don’t miss the Volunteer Appreciation Day on June 5th at 2:15 pm in the school gym.  If you have helped out at the school in any way, please come to this event so that the staff and students can thank you for your generosity and dedication.

Finally, looking forward towards our next school year (2013-2014) we will bring back the popular “Show and Save” coupon books.  Each book will sell for $20 and for the first time contain coupons for The Real Canadian Superstore.  With many valuable coupons in this book, it practically pays for itself.  So we hope that you will participate in our first fundraiser of the year and buy at least one, maybe more of the “Show and Save” books and support our school.
Have a good summer!

CTK Parent Advisory Council
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MESSAGE FROM BOARD OF DIRECTORS
June has arrived and as always, the end of the school year has arrived so quickly!  While the school staff and families look forward to “summer break”, there are still projects to complete, lessons to plan, and exams to write for a few more weeks yet.  

It has been a busy year for Christ the King School and the Board of Directors would like to thank all teachers and staff for their tireless efforts and dedication to educating and supporting our children throughout the year!  Their commitment is always evident and parents appreciate your efforts day in and day out.  We would also like to acknowledge the many parents who so selflessly give of their time volunteering in, and for, the school.  Your efforts and “partnership” with the school enhances your child’s experience and strengthens the relationships within this wonderful community – so “thank you” for all that you do.

After the last bell has rang and the lockers have been cleared out – there will still be lots of activity happening around the school in order to meet our commitment to making school improvements and realizing our strategic goals.  Over the summer months, there will be playground repairs, a landscaping project for the field, and a Server upgrade.  Consideration to how we can increase more usable space within the school is also continuing in order to improve efficiencies.  And finally – the school website continues to be updated – please take some time to visit it and share any comments you have by emailing the school.

Finally, we would like to bid farewell to the Grade 8 students who are finishing their time at Christ the School and will begin their journey into their high school years.  We wish you the best for your future!  Good luck also to all Grade 7 & 8 students writing exams. Lastly, we would like to wish all CTK staff and families a wonderful, rejuvenating summer (and warm – let’s not forget - WARM summer!)

Yours in Christ,

CTK Board of Directors

KINDERGARTEN NEWS
We have had a busy year in Kindergarten!   I would like to thank the Kindergarten parents for their support throughout the year.  Thank you to all of you who helped with field trips, fun lunches, holiday snacks and volunteered in the classroom.

Thank you to Ms. Catellier and Mr. Santiago who came to the Kindergarten classroom in May , to help our class understand what RCMP and Winnipeg City Police officers do to keep us safe.

The Kindergarten Graduation will be on Wednesday, June 26, 2013 at 1:00 p.m.

It has been a pleasure teaching the Kindergarten students this year!

Mrs. Pawluk
Kindergarten teacher
PARENTS CORNER
"Thank you for your generosity!  Your donated Canadian Tire money is used to help buy playground and classroom supplies for the students to use and enjoy." ~ Ms. Resendes

Has your child lost something?
The Lost and Found is out on display. Please check it out to see if anything belongs to your child(ren).  

After June 5th , all leftovers will be given to the Salvation Army, so please check it out soon.

An iPod touch was found in the school yard at 3:30pm one day in May. If you think it might be yours, please see Mrs. Enns.
A Retirement Tea is being held in honor of Mrs. Gendron our grade 5 teacher.  It’s being held Tuesday, June 11th from 2-3:30 pm in the school gym.  Please come out and celebrate with us and let Mrs. Gendron know how much we appreciate her and all she’s done for our school.

If you think you can make it please RSVP to sbarnert@ctkschool.ca by Friday, June 7th.

PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS
Our grades 4-8 students held half of their track and field meet last week, as “mother nature” postponed the event in mid-May, and the rain-date of May 28th had to be used, which was “rained out” at lunch.  The grades 4-8 team will be developed from results at the meet, gym class results, and consulting with the students.

The MCSAA divisional track and field meet for the grade 7 and 8 students is Monday, June 10th, at University Stadium (old one!) on the U of M campus.  The grade 4-6 meet will be on Thursday, June 13th.  There is no rain date, as the track at U of M is an all weather track. Cancellations will be made if there is lighting and lots of rain, but the meet has been held in the past with rainy, wet and dreary weather.  Let’s hope for great weather, and that all the precipitation we got in May is a thing of the past for June.

In the event of a cancellation, please listen to CJOB 680 am, or check out their website, www.cjob.com .  

The K-3 Track and Field Day will be held later in June.  Check out the website for details.

CONGRATULATIONS to our grade 7 and 8 girls badminton team for successfully defending the MCSAA league badminton championship won in 2012, this season, after all of the points were tallied up.  The girl Royals finished with 17 team points, six better than 2nd place Linden Christian, who scored 11 as a team.  Great work to the league doubles champions, Rachel and Jordyn, doubles finalists Kyla and Shayla, Kate, Tiana, Cheryl-Lyn, Julia, Avery, Christina, Iris and Jessica.   Also, congratulations to ALL of the competitors in boys and girls singles, boys and girls doubles, and mixed doubles, you all represented CTK in fine form.

It is already the month of June, and the year has gone by too fast in some ways.  After the last exam on Thursday, June 20th, there will be the Junior High Athletic Awards Banquet held after school that day.  Check out the website, as more details are to follow.

Please check out our league website, www.mcsaa.ca, as it contains the league constitution, by-laws, updated sports information, track and field records, current and past season sports statistics, and other useful information.

At this time I would like to congratulate all of the grade 8’s who are off to High School in September.  I would like to especially congratulate all of the student-athletes from grade eight, you have certainly made a “statement” and a huge contribution to Royal sports and athletics during your school career at Christ the King.  As your physical education teacher, I was very fortunate to have such talented student athletes over the years.  Thank you for making Royal athletics what it is today, a force to be reckoned.  Thank you to all of the grade eight parents for “putting up” with me over the years as well.  Without your assistance, as well, the Royal sports program would not be as successful as it is today.

This year’s accomplishments by grade 8 student athletes:

Girls Volleyball finalists (2nd place) at 
St Mary’s and St. Alphonsus tournaments.
Volleyball---- league finalists

Basketball----league finalists

Badminton---league champions

Boys Volleyball 4th place at St Paul’s SPORT Tournament and 
Volleyball league semi-finalists 
(3rd place)

Have a fantastic summer…

Mr. Kalichak

Physical Education Specialist
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